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1st American Management 

If you have a question or need to report a problem, please contact Peter Bylen first. He 
will contact a board member, if necessary. He can be reached at 219-464-3536, ext. 
310, or toll free at 800-990-3536. The after-hours number is 219-465-3956.  You can 
also reach Peter by email at pbylen@1stpropertymanagers.com. More information can 
be found in the Management page on our Website: 
http://www.briarcovehomeownersassociation.com/index.php/en/management 

Board Meeting Dates 

Board meetings are generally held on the third Thursday of the month. All meetings will 
be held at the Dyer-Schererville Public Library, 1001 West Lincoln Highway, at 6:30 
p.m. Please check the Website for any last-minute changes. Here is the schedule to 
date: 

June 20   September 19 
July (to be determined)  October 17 
August 15   November 15 (annual meeting) 

Please try to attend a board meeting and learn how your community works. If you can’t 
attend, be sure to read the minutes on our Website in the “Meeting Minutes” section.  

Architectural Review Committee 

The Architectural Review Committee would like to welcome its newest member, Nick 
Delaurentis. Nick has already attended several meetings. A big thank you to Nick for 
volunteering his time! 
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Exterior Modification Guidelines 

The Architectural Review Committee has proposed, and the Board has approved, 
guidelines for various exterior projects. The following guidelines have been approved 
and are attached to the newsletter. You can also find them on our Website in the 
“Guidelines” section. 

Retractable Awnings* 
Dumpsters* 
Portable Storage/Moving Containers* 
Electric/Electronic Fences 
Mailboxes 
Screen/Storm Doors 
Sitting Walls 
Storage Bins/Cabinets 
Lighting Fixtures (Exterior) 

A waiver is necessary for the items with an asterisk(*). 

Now when you have an outdoor project, you can check out the guidelines before 
submitting your Exterior Modification Request to the Architectural Review Committee. 
Please note that ARC approval is still necessary for these items. 

If you don’t see a guideline for a project, don’t assume that it isn’t allowed or won’t be 
considered. Feel free to submit your request to Peter Bylen, who will pass it along to the 
ARC for consideration. 

A big thank you also goes to Susan DeYoung who has been helping the ARC prepare 
the guidelines. She is also posting them on the Website as they are approved. Thank 
you, Susan! 

New Rules/Rule Changes 

In order to adopt the guidelines, some of the rules needed to be changed and a few new 
rules had to be added to refer to the new guidelines. The rules were unanimously 
approved at the April board meeting. A copy of the updated Rules and Regulations, 
Exhibit D, is attached. 

Board Openings 

It’s not for another six months, but there will be two positions open on the Board in 
November. Please consider running for a position. 

Window Seal Warranty 

Peter has received inquiries on the warranty information on our windows. If you have a 
question about the warranty, please check the manual your received from Olthof Homes 
when you purchased your home or call Becki at Olthof Homes at 558-8080, extension 
316. 
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Lawn Care Program Update 

In the fall of 2012 we undertook a rather comprehensive program to rejuvenate our 
lawns. We invited three lawn vendors to review and offer their recommendations to 
improve our lawns. You can view the Lawn Care program details on our Website under 
the “Lawn Care Program” section under the Main Menu. The service of a lawn 
consultant was brought in to implement a customized lawn program to suit Briar Cove 
lawns. The calendar cycle of our program runs from early fall of 2012 through the 
summer of 2013. With the information gathered from the three lawn vendors and our 
consultant, a program was developed to focus on the three major issues affecting our 
lawns. Below is a brief summary of last year’s start-up: 

1) The lawn mowing practice. We were encouraged to mulch when possible to 
return the nutrients into the soil. The mowing pattern during spring (tall grass) 
has the first mower cutting without bagging, the second mower following shortly 
to bag where necessary. 
 

2) Proper irrigation patterns are needed.  “Apply only enough water to meet the plan 
needs, applying too much water (over-watering) promotes shallow roots, 
increased disease incidence.” Irrigation heads that are partially blocked by 
shrubs will be addressed.  
 

3) Our fertilizations needs.  A custom blend of fertilizing that is Eco-friendly and 
emphasizes “gentle, steady, even feeding which is essential to promote sturdier, 
healthier lawns.” 
 

We have completed our 2012 early fall, mid-fall, late-fall and we have now entered into 
our 2013 spring phase.  

New mowing practices are in place, the irrigation overhauls will be an ongoing task, and 
the custom fertilizing treatment is well underway. Aeration of the lawns was 
implemented last year and again this spring, providing a multitude of benefits that will 
improve our lawns over time. 

Early on all the vendors and the consultant stressed that improving the lawns will take a 
number of years, due to many factors beyond our control (soils that consist of clay, 
sand, and fill, proximity to the wet-lands, drainage, and the over seeding of the lawns 
with improper or poor quality seeds). We also recognize that some lawns may not 
respond to this program, the overall program may not achieve the same level of 
progress throughout the community. At the end of this year’s cycle, the program will be 
evaluated and adjusted to suit the changing needs. (“It does not assume the same 
needs for subsequent years”). There will be adjustments along the way.  

To review the entire Lawn Care Program information you can visit our Website to read 
all of the vendor’s and our consultant’s comments in the “Lawn Care Program” section 
under the Main Menu. 

(over) 
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Walking Path 

A homeowner on Ludington asked that we remind everyone that the walking path hours 
are 8:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m., and as the sign says, “please, no pets.”  

Waterfall/Pond 

Last year’s project of cleaning the sludge from the waterfall pond was postponed 
(budget constraints) to the spring of this year was realized early this year. The build-up 
of sludge in the pond over the last ten years was tackled by an outside contractor. They 
removed about 4-8 inches of sludge, re-leveled the stone bed in the pond, and power 
washed the waterfall rocks. The inlet pipe that feeds the waterfall was cleaned and will 
be periodically cleaned as needed at the start-up of the waterfalls in spring. 

Driveway Resealing 

The second phase of driveway resealing is complete. And it's complete ahead of 
schedule thanks to the work of board members Ralph Flens and Joe Arias. 

Mulch 

Mulch will be turned in the spring and fall this year. New mulch will be distributed next 
year. If you are adding/replacing your own mulch, cedar is the accepted mulch. 

Garage Sale 

Briar Cove’s annual garage sale will be on Saturday, August 24, 8:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 
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